Vice President Announcement
21 November 2021

The Executive is pleased to welcome Teresa Cummack as our National
Association Vice-President, and look forward to working with her.

Thank you to the other candidates, Jared Pivott, Malcolm Mazur and Wendy
Cossgrove.

Our rock’n’roll community relies on and grows because of people offering their
time, experience and support, and we very much appreciate these three doing
just that.

Karen Birch
NZARRA President



